
Save the Date 

May 
26 Library After Dark -   

postponed 
 

June 
11 Curriculum Day 
14 Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
25  Last Day of Term 

27th May, 2021 

Hello Everyone,  
 

Following the announcement by the Victorian Government this morning, Victoria is 
moving into a 7 day period of lock down in response to the recent Covid outbreak.   
 

The Victorian Government has stated that from midnight tonight (27th May) until 
midnight Thursday, 3rd June all students who “can” learn from home ‘must* learn 
from home. 
 

As per Victorian Government guidelines, the only students who can attend onsite 
are: 
 

* Children whose parents cannot work from home and there is no other care 
 option; 
* Vulnerable children; 

Fiona Carson - Principal 

Students who do attend school will be supervised in the completion of their remote learning packs, they will not be 
participating in "normal" classroom learning activities.   
 

Please complete the online attendance form by 6pm tonight so that we can ensure that there are enough staff onsite.  
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH54I9XZ_UyxLmeOdfXM47 
ghUMkdXTU1MTE4xUEFQUlJDQUFRQVVEUk9EQy4u 
 

Students will be brining home small learning packs including literacy and numeracy activities for them to work on over 
the next 7 days.   
 

As always, please contact us if you have any questions.  Updates will be provided via Compass, Facebook and Class 
DoJo. 
 

We thank you for your co-operation and understanding and appreciate this is a challenging time for many.   

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH54I9XZ_UyxLmeOdfXM47ghUMkdXTU1MTE4xUEFQUlJDQUFRQVVEUk9EQy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH54I9XZ_UyxLmeOdfXM47ghUMkdXTU1MTE4xUEFQUlJDQUFRQVVEUk9EQy4u


 
 
 

Cross Country Results 
Perfect conditions for our annual cross country event held last Friday.  The sun 
was out, warm rays drifting down to greet our runners and supporters, in 
preparation for the event.  The students were looking extremely colourful 
wearing their sports team colours. There was plenty of enthusiasm and      
support from family and friends and fantastic efforts from all the participants.   
 

A change to the format for the day meant that all students were out running 
on the track at the same time, allowing for more action and viewing for the 
spectators along the track near the finish line.  The first group to leave the start was the 3km race for the Year 5/6 children. Year 
5 students Lenny Campbell and Max James battled it out in front for the entire race with Lenny being the eventual winner. Olivia 
Day certainly showed her prowess over the distance, matching it with the boys, coming in 3rd overall and the first girl to cross the 
finish line.  
 

The 1km event for the Foundation and Year 1/2 children was an enjoyable event to watch as so many of these children ran     
extremely well and with big smiles on their faces! Chase Glendenning was the overall winner of the event, closely followed by 
Henry Castagnetti. The first girls to cross the finish line, Bonny Febvre just ahead of Atelaite Cokanauto ran in 3rd and 4th respec-
tively. To round out the top placing for both the boys and girls were Memphis Voss and Hailee Marjanovic.  Harlan Raeburn was 
the first Foundation boy to cross the line, finishing 9th overall, and the first foundation girl was Kamalei Cokanauto. 
 

The final event was the 2 km race for the Year 3/4 students. Again this was another close battle with Jimi Pell taking out line hon-
ours after a sprint finish, followed closely by Judd Campbell and Charlie Allen, who closed the gap on the two frontrunners over 
the last 500 metres. The first girls to cross the finish line were Emma James ahead of Chloe Littel and Mahlee Hartwig. 
 

The sportsmanship during and at the end of each race was excellent with participants congratulating each other and encouraging 
those that were still running.  Individual year level winners were: 
 

  Foundation Kamalei Cokanauto  Harlan Raeburn  Grade 1      Hailee Marjanovic Memphis Voss  
 Grade 2 Bonny Febvre  Chase Glendenning  Grade 3      Emma James  Judd Campbell 
 Grade 4 Mahlee Hartwig Jimi Pell   Grade 5      Liv Day   Lenny Campbell 
 Grade 6 Imogen Walkerden Isaac Moore 
  

The over team result was once again very close. Points are scored for the finishing position of every student: 1 - 10 = 10 points, 
11 - 20 = 9 points, 21 - 30 = 8 points, etc.  The final results for each team are then divided by the total number of students in that 
team to get an average point score for each student.  Team results were:  
   1st   Fraser (Blue)   309 points  (7.36 points per team member) 
    2nd Bradman (Green)  293 points  (7.33 points) 
   3rd Freeman (Yellow)  290 points   (6.59 points) 
   4th  Clarke (Red)   254 points  (6.32 points) 
Congratulations to all the students in Fraser House for their efforts.   Well done to all participants as your efforts were fantastic 
and your encouragement and support made it a more enjoyable event for everybody. 
 

Teachers also acknowledged the efforts of not only the winners but a number of children who displayed excellent persistence 
and resilience before and during the event. These children trained hard and ran to the best of their ability on the day: Wyatt 
Cairnes, Ed Wright, Zara Pell, Henry Castagnetti, Memphis Voss, Atelaite Cokanauto and Chevy Hall.  

EDUCATION WEEK OPEN DAY 
Thank  you to everyone who attended our open day.  The students enjoyed sharing their 
learning with you.  Thank you to APPA for the lovely morning tea. 


